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Clarification of billing requirements for HIPAA 5010 
primary diagnosis codes 
Banner page BR201210, dated March 6, 2012, outlined how the implementation of the new Health Insurance Portability 

and Accountability Act (HIPAA) 5010 ASC X12 version changed the transaction requirements for primary diagnosis codes 

from situational to required for 837 claims transactions. This billing requirement also applies to both Indiana Health Cover-

age Programs (IHCP) paper and Web interChange claim submissions. 

According to BR201210, this change affects providers previously exempt from submitting diagnosis codes specific to trans-

portation, waiver, and durable medical equipment (DME) services. Transportation and waiver providers should bill diagno-

sis code 7999 as the primary diagnosis code for claim submissions when the actual diagnosis is not known. For DME 

providers, the primary diagnosis code must be obtained from the physician who ordered the DME supplies or equipment. 

 To clarify BR201210: 

 Medical Review Team (MRT) medical record providers should use diagnosis code v68.9 when the actual diagnosis is 

not known.  

 Claims submitted on American Dental Association forms do not require diagnosis codes.  

If a claim is submitted through Web interChange without a primary diagnosis code indi-

cated, an error message appears, stating, “Primary diagnosis is required.” Paper claims 

missing primary diagnosis codes will be denied for edit 258 – Primary diagnosis code 

missing.  
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If you have questions about this publication, please con-

tact Customer Assistance at (317) 655-3240 in the Indian-

apolis local area or toll-free at 1-800-577-1278. 

QUESTIONS? 

If you need additional copies of this publication, please 

download them from indianamedicaid.com. To receive 

email notices of future IHCP publications, subscribe to 

IHCP E-mail Notifications. 

COPIES OF THIS PUBLICATION 

We want your feedback about ICD-10! 

The third International Classification of Diseases, Tenth Revision (ICD-10) IHCP Provider Readiness Survey will be avail-

able on the home page of indianamedicaid.com May 8, 2012. Please take a few minutes to fill out the survey and let us 

know how your preparations to implement ICD-10 are coming. The survey will be available online through May 22, 2012.  

Sign up now for second-quarter training! 

Second-quarter provider workshops are going on throughout Indiana now through June 26, 2012. 

Some dates are available as virtual training sessions. For more information and to register, visit the 

Provider Education page of indianamedicaid.com.  
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